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President’s Message 

Dear Beta Chi Sisters,  
 

CONGRATULATIONS, Linda Falatic! We're 
so proud of you accepting the chair position of 
the State Finance Committee. 
 

Summer is almost over and it has been a 
busy time with the Biennial Seminar, the 
Northeast Regional Conference and meetings 
here to prepare for the last half of our bienni-
um which should have delicious meals along 
with interesting and fun programs. 
 

A special THANK YOU goes to each one who 
helped with the details of the programs, to 
Wendy, Sue and Mary who have prepared a 
wonderful 2017-2018 yearbook and also to 
Betty Jean who always so graciously hosts 
our planning, executive board and other meet-
ings! 
We're looking forward to "catching up" with 
our sisters at the September meeting and 
working together for another awesome year. 
  

    DKG Love,  

    Juanita Barber 

The Delta Kappa Gamma Society International  Alpha Delta State Ohio 

Please call off by SUNDAY, September 3! If you 
are not able to attend this month's dinner meet-
ing, please call MARY BUMSTEAD at 330-638-
6413. (Eileen will be out of town.) Speak clearly, 
and leave your name twice. Thank you. 

Program 

Call Off 

September 7, 2017 

Hostesses 

Sharyn Sibera and Marilyn Besoiu  

The Victorian Room 

327 Niles Vienna Rd., Niles, Ohio 44446 

$17.00  
Checks payable to Beta Chi  

6:00 pm Dinner 

Menu 
Breaded boneless pork chops 

Grilled Chicken 
Creamy Alfredo Bow ties with Broccoli  

Haluska (Cabbage & Noodles) 
Buttered Corn 

House Peppercorn Salad 
Rolls 

Cookies for dessert 
Sweet tea, coffee, Hot tea 

Wine (available at $2.00 per glass)  

Stephanie Sferra 
"Tourism & What It Means For Our Community" 

Anyone needing a special diet, call Mary Kay at the 
Victorian Room by September 3 at 330-652-0765 

 

President ..................... Juanita Barber 

1st Vice President ..... Mary Bumstead  

2nd Vice President ............Linda Ross 

Recording Secretary ......... Ann Fetrow 

Corresponding Sec ......... Eileen Hazel 

Treasurer ........................ Linda Falatic 

Historian ............................ Sandy Keir 

Parliamentarian ............... Janet Smart 

Past President ...... Betty Jean Bahmer  

DKG   DKG   DKG   DKG   DKG   DKG   DKG   DKG   DKG   DKG   DKG   

tel:%28330%29%20638-6413
tel:%28330%29%20638-6413
https://www.facebook.com/#
tel:%28330%29%20652-0765
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Graphics:  Microsoft Public Domain Clipart http://alphadeltastate.weebly.com/graphics.html  

Patricia Shehabi, 330-395-5699 

Since our May meeting, the following cards were sent: 

In June:  Thinking of You cards to Linda Ross 
(detached retina) and Joyce Faiver (cataract surgery) 

In July:  Thinking of you card to Donna Lewis (husband 
suffered mild stroke) 

Linda Ross, 330-638-5831  
 
I am planning on using the referral cards 
again this year. They worked well last year 
to bring in our four new members, and 
hopefully will do so again. 

 

Linda Falatic, 330-872-5713 

Just a reminder to those of you who have not paid your 
dues....Active members now pay $78.00 and Reserve 
members now pay $41.00. You can send a check to me 
at 248 Maple St., Newton Falls, Ohio  44444-1521 or 
bring your check to the September 7 dinner meeting. If 
you have any questions, please call me. Thank you! 

Membership 

Sunshine Report 

Treasurer’s Report 

Birthdays 

DKG   DKG   DKG   DKG   DKG   DKG   DKG   DKG   DKG   DKG   DKG   

Biennial Seminar  
Betty Jean Bahmer and Juanita Barber 

 
Betty Jean and Juanita attended the 
Biennial Seminar in June in Cleveland. 
They enjoyed the Trolley ride around 

Cleveland and the Train ride with Pat Cermak dressed 
as a conductor as they rode from Independence to 
Akron and back. 

Roz Gadd September 2 

Amy Camardese September 5 

Julie Reeher September 12 

Barbara Clemson September 24 

Rene Penn September 25 

Deborah Davis October 4 

Donna Pate October 16 

Marilyn Besoiu October 22 

Therese Hrabowy October 23 

Carlie Powell October 29 
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ADS Executive Board Meeting 

October 14, 2017 

Newark, Ohio 

Can you guess who I 
am?  Find out at this 
month's dinner meet-
ing! 

 

I have been in Beta Chi for nearly 30 years! 
For the first 10 years of my teaching career, I 
taught in too many locations in Ohio to men-
tion! My husband and I moved 7 times in 14 
years! I was fortunate to be able to stay at 
home with our 3 children while my husband 
taught and coached. Once our children were 
in school, I returned to teaching for the Lake-
view School District for 24 years, retiring in 
1998. I loved teaching and the Lakeview fac-
ulty became like my second family! When I 
was younger, I loved teaching, and making 
baskets became my favorite hobby. I still love 
my basket weaving, although I don't find 
much time for it now, since keeping up with 
our 4 grandchildren takes priority! My hus-
band and I just celebrated 60 wonderful 
years together!  

Can you guess who I am? Find out at the 
September dinner meeting! 

Submitted by Ann Fetrow 

At our May 4th meeting, held at Café 422, President Barber shared a poem entitled “Forget and Remember.” 
Mary Bumstead and twelve sisters led an inspiring Founders’ Day tribute. Dinner was topped off with 
cupcakes, ice cream, and the singing of Happy Birthday, Beta Chi, to highlight our 62nd year as a chapter.  

Cindy Dominic and Mary Bumstead honored Sharon Jarvis for her retirement.  Linda Falatic and Wendy 
Spoerr received personal enrichment grants and will attend the NE Regional Conference in Ontario. 

Dues were collected and some members received a $5.00 discount. Year pins were presented to Cindy 
Dominic (5 years), Shirley Stocz (35 years), and Donna Pate (25 years). 

Mary Bumstead revealed Julie Reeher as last month’s mystery member.  The next newsletter will be for 
September. 

Any member who attends a conference during the summer is to contact Julie Reeher. 

During Pat Shehabi’s absence, Marilyn Stanton will receive calls at 330-717-8063 for Sunshine concerns. 

Reservations can still be made for the few remaining openings for the Biennial Seminar.    

The Tri-County committee meeting will meet at 1:00 on Wednesday, June 14th at Perkins on Route 46. 

An Organizational Meeting will be held at the home of Betty Jean Bahmer at 1:00 on Thursday, June 15th for 
Executive board members, chairs and co-chairs. 

Joyce Faiver, 330-539-5837 
 
The Beta Chi Singers will meet at the home of Ann 
Fetrow at 2:00 p.m. on Thursday, August 17. 
Please let me or Ann know if you will not be able 
to make it. Thank you!   

Happenings 

Music 

That Sums It Up! 

Monthly Meeting ‘Minders 
October 5th Dinner Meeting 
Vienna Methodist Church 
Legislative Speaker:  Darlene St. George 

November 2nd Dinner Meeting 
Ciminero's Banquet Center 
Chinese Auction 

Newsletter Deadline:  Send articles and 

pictures by the 10th of the month to Mary 

Bumstead. Thanks! 

DKG   DKG   DKG   DKG   DKG   DKG   DKG   DKG   DKG   DKG   DKG   



Red Rose Column 

Special thanks to: 

President Juanita Barber, for 
your great leadership during 
the first half of this biennium! 

Linda Falatic, for accepting the 
leadership role as Chair of the 
State Finance Committee! 

Sandy Bilovesky, for hosting 
the Founders' Day work session in her beau-
tiful home. And thanks to Mary Bumstead, 
Sandy Bilovesky, Juanita Barber, Judy Fato-
bene, Sue Smith and Jean Vrancich for pre-
paring the props for the Founders' Day Cele-
bration. Thanks also to these sisters who 
graciously agreed to help "portray" our 12 
founding sisters:  Debbie Davis, Joyce Faiv-
er, Sharon Jarvis, Donna Pate, Rene Penn, 
Julie Reeher and Janet Smart! 

Cindy Dominic, who entertained us all with 
her portrayal of beloved librarian, Miss Bodie! 
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The May Committee 
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The May committee chairs, Sue Smith and 
Jean Vrancich and their committee members, 
Sandy Bilovesky, Cindy Dominic, Judy Fato-
bene, Rene Penn and Julie Reeher! The table 
decorations were beautiful! 

Betty Jean Bahmer, for hosting the organiza-
tional meeting in her beautiful home! And to 
President Juanita Barber, members of the Ex-
ecutive Board and the chairs and co-chairs 
who provided the monthly meeting information 
for the new yearbook! 

Wendy Spoerr, Sue Datish, Juanita Barber 
and Mary Bumstead, for their work in editing 
the yearbook and getting it to the printer! 

Juanita Barber and Betty Jean Bahmer, for 
representing Beta Chi at the ADS Biennial 
Seminar in Cleveland! 

Linda Falatic and Wendy Spoerr, for repre-
senting Beta Chi at the DKG Regional Confer-
ence in Ontario, Canada! 

To ALL of you, for your love and support! 

 

Celebrating Sharon Jarvis’ Retirement 


